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Hello everyone! Its been awhile since we have had an update, but I will try to make it brief.

2024 was a great year overall, but definitely had its challenges.

To start, Caleb successfully became the first graduate of our program in January. He since has spent the sum-

mer on the farm helping his family and is now focusing on taking his tests.

Perhaps the biggest miracle yet happened this year is the arrival of Topher Stanford to the team. I had been

praying for over a year for someone to help me out that was a Christian, had a heart for missions, and was also

an A&P. Well, Topher and his wife fit that exactly and moved up here in June to work with me.

This year was filled with health issues for me and my family, and our board member Bev, but God is faithful and

we are on the upside of all of them. I could share story after story of how He has shown us his goodness this

year.

The last news to share is that we have accepted a new applicant to our Apprenticeship program. Jake Parrish

will be planning on joining us here to begin his apprenticeship in February 2025. Please pray for an affordable

housing situation for him as well as a suitable vehicle for Montana driving.

We are excited to see what God is doing this year at EP412 and continue to appreciate and covet your prayers

and support. Soli Deo Gloria, Josh O'Connor
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